
Calendar Term 1 
 

 

Wednesday 28th February 

P&F Meeting 6pm 

School office 

 

Thursday 29th February 

Swimming Training 

7:15—7:45 

 

 
 

Liturgical Calendar 

 

 

Friday 1 March,  

Year 4M Reconciliation, 

11:15am, School Chapel  

 

Wednesday 6 March,  

St Joseph’s Sacrament      

Enrolment Meeting,  

3:15pm All Hallows Church  

 

 

The Link 
St Mary’s Primary School 

Term 1 

28th February 2024 

Ph 90 920900  email: admin@stmkalg.wa.edu.au 

School Vision Statement 
   

At St Mary’s Primary School we work in partnership with 
families and the Goldfields Community, to provide a 
Christ-centred and child focused school of excellence, 

where children are nurtured and empowered to  
reach their full potential. 

From the Principal’s desk 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

It is hard to believe that we are already in Week Five of the Term. Thank you to all the parents who 

attended the Brain Based Education Workshop on Friday night. Tammy-Anne and Todd were     

excellent presenters and participants left with a great deal of important information. A big thank 

you to Mrs Gorman and her team of helpers who ran the creche, which allowed more parents to 

attend.  
 

The children in Years Three and Five are working hard on their Practice Tests for NAPLAN. This 

year NAPLAN will commence in Week Seven of Term One. It is hoped that this earlier testing    

period, which was trialled last year, will enable schools to have data available in a timely manner, to 

drive and inform their teaching programs. 
 

Any children who missed the Sacramental Enrolment Night, earlier in the Term, at St Mary’s, are 

permitted to attend the Sacramental Meeting on Wednesday the 6th March with St Joseph’s Primary 

School. The venue will be All Hallows Church at 3.15pm. Mrs Coyle will also be in attendance at 

this meeting. 
 

On either Saturday the 9th March 6.30pm or Sunday 10th March at 10.00am, Catholic children from 

Years 3, 4 & 6 who are celebrating a sacrament this year, will be required to attend Mass at St Mary’s 

Church to recite their Commitment Prayer. This is a pre-requisite for them in order to make their 

Sacrament later in the year. Please make sure you attend one of these Masses. 
 

The children are getting very excited about the Senior Swimming Carnival on Friday 8th March. 

Notes have gone home that are packed full of information for you. Please read the notes carefully, 

so you are well informed about the day. These special days take a lot of organising and as always, 

we rely on parent help to make it run efficiently. Please fill in and return the second page of your 

note as soon as possible. A big thank you to Ms Ari Verios for organising the day. 
 

The P&F are holding their first fundraising event of the year in the form of an Easter Raffle. Could 

your child please donate an easter egg for the raffle by Friday 15th March. This can be given to your 

class teacher for collection.  
 

Enjoy the long weekend and let us all come back refreshed and ready for the second half of Term 

One.  
 

God Bless 

Elizabeth Browner Principal 



MANDATE LETTER–  Responsibilities of Parents to the catholic School 

As the primary educators of their children, parents have special responsibilities regarding catholic schools. 

Chief among them is the responsibility to contribute towards the distinctively Catholic ethos of the school 

through active participation in its life and practices.  

Good relationship are vital if Catholic schools are to achieve their aims. Both parents and the school need to 

work at building constructive relationships. 

Parents need also to support the efforts of school to assist them with their responsibilities. This is particularly 

the case in regards to their children's religious and moral formation (social and personal) and to their          

developing sense of Christian vocation in the world. 

Parents support is critical in the education process. Therefore, we urge parents to use the school processes 

and opportunities provided to facilitate their involvement. 

Over the past few weeks, we’ve heard about Jesus’ work of teaching and healing as he moved 

around the countryside. We also heard how he called a number of people to leave their old way of 

life and join up with him. Now we find Jesus sending these followers out to teach and heal in his 

name. They are called ‘apostles’ because they are ‘people who are sent.’     

GOSPEL 

 

Listen to the words of the Holy Gospel 

according to Mark: 6:7-9,12-13  

  

Jesus called together his twelve apostles 

and sent them out two by two with power 

over evil spirits. He told them, ‘You may 

take along a walking stick. But don’t carry 

food or a travelling bag or any money. It’s 

alright to wear sandals, but don’t take 

along a change of clothes. When you are 

welcomed into a home, stay there until 

you leave that town.’  

The apostles left and started telling      

everyone to turn to God. They forced out 

many demons and healed a lot of sick 

people by putting olive oil on them.  

  

The Gospel of the Lord.  

 PRAYER   

You were a man of suffering 

acquainted with grief,  

loved and despised in equal measure. 

You understand humanity, 

know our failings, 

love us despite the people that we are. 

When we, like Peter, deny you 

by word or action, 

forgive us. 

When we, like Judas, are tempted 

to follow a different path, 

forgive us. 

When we, like those in the crowd 

allow you to be crucified, 

forgive us. 

Bring us to the foot of the Cross 

to stand next to the one who, 

looking into your eyes declared 

‘Surely this is the Son of God’ 

Amen 

SUPPORT 



 
                          

 OPENING TIMES  

MONDAY 2.30pm—3pm  WEDNESDAY 8.30am—9am   

FRIDAY 8.15am –8.45am                   

                                             

 

 

TRUST 

 

 

 

Open Thursday’s from 8.30am to 9.00am 

WE ARE LOOKING FOR VOLUNTEERS !! 

Please come and visit on Thursday to see how you can help 

 

 
 

School Fees have now been issued. Please complete 

paperwork and return to Linda in the School office as soon as possible. 

Fees need to be paid in full by the end of term 3 

If you have a CURRENT HEALTH CARE CARD OR PENSION CARD 

Can you please check at the office to see if it is recorded so any  

applicable discounts can be applied. 

IF YOU WOULD LIKE US TO PUT ITEMS ON HOLD WE DONT MIND BUT FOR A LIMIT OF 1 

MONTH.    ITEMS WILL THEN BE RETURNED TO THE SHELF.  UNIFORMS CAN BE RETURNED 

WITHIN 7 DAYS OF PURCHASE FOR EXCHANGE OR CREDIT, PROVIDING A RECEIPT IS SHOWN 

AND TAGS ARE INTACT.  PLEASE SEE THE LADIES IN THE UNIFORM SHOP IF YOU HAVE ANY 

QUERIES.       

Any Queries please phone Marcelle Caputo 0438941439 



ACCEPTANCE 

Last Friday, the children in Year 6J received the sacrament of Reconciliation in preparation for 

the season of Lent. It was lovely to have Father Stephen 

present to celebrate the Liturgy with us all. The children showed reverence and respect during 

the Liturgy, which was held in our beautiful School Chapel. 

          Mrs Samantha Jones ( Year 6 Teacher) 



RESPECT 

Last Friday, the Year Two’s wowed the audience with their assembly all about gratitude. In class, we have been         

focusing on gratitude and we couldn’t wait to wow everyone with our acrostic poem and sing our hearts out with our 

song called “Attitude of Gratitude.” Our final message to everyone was to be grateful and kind. We are so proud of you 

Year Twos and we are grateful to be your teachers.  

Miss Liana Del Roio and Mrs Renae Pankhurst and the Year Two Team.  



RESPECT 

 

Congratulations to the  

“New P&F Executive.” 

 

President Ms Chantelle Pryer 

Secretary Ms Bianca Corciulo   

Treasurer Mrs Danae Butterfield 

 

Congratulations to the New Members  

of the School Advisory Council elected  

for a three year term. 

Mrs Brittany Tonkin 

Mrs Kate Lavery 

Mr Bijay Suwal 

Mr Ashley Ferguson 

Mr Richard Worrall 

 

 

P&F Meeting Wednesday 28th February 6pm 



RESPECT 



COMMUNITY 



COMMUNITY 

NAPLAN 2024 
 

In Weeks 7 and 8 this term our Year Three and Five students will be doing NAPLAN testing. 
Students will partake in assessments of writing, reading, conventions of language and     
numeracy. All these assessments are online, apart from the Year Three Writing Assessment 
which is done on paper. Below is the testing schedule outlining when they will do each of 
the assessments. If your child is absent on the day, they will be given the opportunity to sit 
the ‘catch-up test’ until the testing period closes on Monday the 25th of March.  

 

 

Students will sit a practice test to get used to the style of assessment on Wednesday the 
28th of February. The Omnibus Practice Test is a mixture of reading, conventions of          
language and numeracy questions. This assessment is not marked.  

 

You can support your child by reassuring them that NAPLAN is a part of their school       
program and reminding them to simply do their best. Ensuring students are feeling ready 
by getting a good night sleep, eating well, and maintaining routines can also help.  

 

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact your class teacher or Mrs Brown at 
Kelly.eastman@cewa.edu.au  

  Year 3 

9:20am 

Year 5 

11:20am 

  

Wednesday 13th March 

  

  

Writing (Paper) 

  

Writing (Online) 

  

Thursday 14th March 

  

Reading 

  

  

Reading 

  

  

Friday 15th March 

  

  

Conventions of Language 

  

  

Conventions of Language 

  

  

Monday 18th March 

  

Numeracy 

  

Numeracy 

  

mailto:Kelly.eastman@cewa.edu.au


RESPECT 



RESPECT 

Open Thursdays  
8:30am - 9:00am  

ALL UNIFORMS $5 - NO EFTPOS 
 

ALL CLEAN DONATIONS  

WELCOME TO RECEPTION  

 
 

 



ACCEPTANCE 

FEED IT FORWARD –  

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

The local Charter of Feed it Forward are seeking reliable and committed community 

members who have a vehicle who are able to collect food from our local                    

supermarkets and then distribute one day a week to local communities, organisations 

and needy individuals and families in Kalgoorlie-Boulder.   If this sounds like you, 

please phone the Catholic Parish office (90 212100) during 

weekdays 9.00am – 1.00pm and we can put you in contact 

with the Team Leader of Feed it Forward. 

MOTHER’S DAY RAFFLE 

 

It’s that time of the year again, when we start planning for our Mother’s Day 

Raffle.  We are asking for donations of Mother’s Day gift items or handmade goods to 

be donated for our monster Mother’s Day Raffle.  Donations can either be left in the 

baskets at the back of St Mary’s Church, Kalgoorlie or All Hallows’ Church during 

the weekend masses or, they can be dropped off to the Parish 

office during business hours – Mon-Fri  9.00am to 

1.00pm.  All gifts will be made up into baskets and used as 

the prizes.  All proceeds from the raffle go towards our       

Annual Seniors’ Christmas Luncheon.   



TRUST 

Holy Thursday 6th April 6pm Mass                            

St Mary’s, Kalgoorlie      

St John Vianney, Kambalda Adoration available at Kalgoor-
lie until Midnight  

 

 Good Friday 7th April Stations of the Cross 10am     

St Mary’s, Kalgoorlie               

St John Vianney, Kambalda 

Good Friday 7th April Solemn Commemoration 3pm 

St Mary’s, Kalgoorlie               

St John Vianney, Kambalda 

  

Easter Vigil Mass Saturday 8th April 

St Mary’s, Kalgoorlie 6.30pm  

St John Vianney, 6pm (No Easter Sunday Mass) 



RESPONSIBILITY 



COMMUNITY 



COMMUNITY 



COMMUNITY 



COMMUNITY 



COMMUNITY 



COMMUNITY 



COMMUNITY 



St Mary’s Primary School has a Code of Conduct that applies to all members of our School 

Community and all visitors to our school. It is important that all members of our school 

community abide by our Code of Conduct and while we do not always agree, we resolve our 

differences appropriately in a respectful manner.  

 

Elizabeth Browner 

Principal 

Code of Conduct Statements  

1. You act safely and competently.  

2. You give priority to students’ safety and well-being in all your behaviour and decision 

making.  

3. You act in accordance with the values of the Gospel as defined in the Code of Ethical   

Conduct.  

4. You conduct yourself in accordance with laws, agreements, policies and standards         

relevant to your relationship with the school community.  

5. You respect the dignity, culture, values and beliefs of each member of the school          

community.  

6. You treat personal information about members of the school community as private and 

confidential.  

7. You give impartial, honest and accurate information about the education, safety and    

well-being of students.  

8. You support all members of the school community in making informed decisions about 

students.  

9. You promote and preserve the trust and privilege inherent in your relationship with all 

members of the school community.  

10. You maintain and build on the community’s trust and confidence in Catholic schools 

and the Church.  

11. You act reflectively and ethically.  

12. You allow students to have a voice in their education, safety and well-being. 

COMMUNITY 


